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January 19, 2021

Ms. Tanowa Troupe
Secretary
Docketing Division 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215

RE:  In the Matter of the Review of the Reconciliation Rider of Duke Energy Ohio, Inc., 

Case No. 20-167- EL-RDR

Dear Ms. Troupe:
I am updating OCC’s position on an issue, after OCC obtained additional information through a deposition of Duke and from a Duke filing. On December 18, 2020, the Office of the Ohio Consumers’ Counsel (“OCC”) filed Comments for consumer protection. The Comments related to the PUCO’s prudence audit of Duke’s 2019 charges for making consumers subsidize OVEC coal power plants. 

In its Comments, OCC expressed concern that, among other things, Duke had imprudently purchased more of the OVEC power than approved by the PUCO, causing customers to pay an additional $700,033 in charges.  OCC recommended that the PUCO disallow this cost attributed to Duke’s purchase of additional OVEC power.  

However, based on later information, including from testimony of Duke Witness Swez at an OCC deposition on January 5, 2021, it appears that Duke did not bill its customers for the additional OVEC power during the audit period.  This information has been further confirmed in Duke’s Reply Comments filed on January 8, 2021.  

Accordingly, OCC withdraws the above-referenced recommendation in its Comments relating to the additional $700,033 in charges. OCC reserves the right to raise this issue in future audits, and reserves all its other rights and issues in this case.  OCC appreciates Duke’s cooperation in the arrangements for the deposition. 

Sincerely,

/s/ John Finnigan

John Finnigan (0018689)

Assistant Consumers’ Counsel

Copy to:  Parties of Record
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